
December 14, 2022 
Lickdale, PA  

 
 The Union Township Board of Supervisors held a Public Hearing retarding a text 
amendment for a truck parking facility in the Commercial Zoning District on Wednesday 
December 14, 2022.  The Hearing was held at the Municipal Building, 3111 SR 72, 
Jonestown, PA 
 

 Dennis Firestone called the Hearing to order at 6:05 p.m. 
Present: 
Dennis Firestone, Chairman  
Kerry McCrary, Vice Chairman  
Gary Longenecker, Secretary 
Brent McFeaters, Township Manager 
Elizabeth Krause, Zoning Officer  
Bryan Michael, Road Crew Supervisor  
Paul Bametzreider, Township Solicitor 

   Steve Sherk, Township Engineer 
Atty. David J. Tshudy of Troutman Pepper for Lickdale Associates 

Five (5) Residents 

 Dennis Firestone turned the Hearing over to Paul Bametzredier, Township Solicitor 
who announced that this Public Hearing regarding a possible amendment to the Township’s 
Zoning Ordinance (Ordinance #137 of 2008) had been duly advertised in the Lebanon Daily 
News and a copy of the Ordinance has been submitted to Lebanon County Planning and the 
Township Planning Commission.  He noted that the proposed amendment, if adopted would  
allow a truck parking facility within the Commercial Zone subject to certain conditions 
which are identified in the ordinance.   

Atty. David Tshudy of Troutman & Pepper explained that Lickdale Associates, LP is 
proposing a gated truck-parking facility on their property south of Love’s Travel Stop on 
Old Forge Road, but the Township’s Zoning Ordinance does not address such a use in the 
Commercial Zoning District, so they are proposing a text amendment to the Zoning 
Ordinance.   
Atty. Tshudy said the Ordinance defines a truck parking facility and states that it will be 

subject to the following regulations as addressed in the text amendment:   
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 Atty. Tshudy noted the Township had workshops to go over the language in the 

Ordinance and revisions were made based on those workshops and that a truck parking 

facility would still be subject to Land Development approval.   

 Atty. Bametzreider opened the floor for questions from the residents, but there were 

no questions from any residents.   

 Atty. Bametzreider asked if the Board had any comments or questions and Dennis 

Firestone asked if Jeff Camp will be making a contribution of $150,000.00 for traffic 

improvements.  Steve Sherk noted that since the Township can’t require the developer to 

improve the intersection during land development because the property doesn’t directly 

adjoin the intersection, now is the appropriate time to negotiate for that contribution and 

Atty. Tshudy indicated that the contribution would be made for those improvements.   

ADJOURNMENT 

 Since there were not other questions or comments, Atty. Bametzreider adjourned the   

Hearing at 6:15 p.m.   
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Respectfully submitted, 
 
 
Elizabeth Krause 
Recording Secretary 


